

DEPARTMENT OF INDIAN AFFAIRS CANADA



April 7, 1930.

Dear Sir:-

I have to acknowledge receipt of your letter of the 26th ultimo.

This department has much pleasure in granting you permission to visit Indian Reserves in western Canada for the purpose of obtaining information in connection with the preparation of your biography of the late Chief Sitting Bull.

I would suggest that when you come to Canada you should call at the office of Mr. W. M. Graham. our Indian Commissioner at Regina, Saskatchewan, who will be able to give you full particulars as to the agents whom you should see.

I regret that at the moment I am unable to give you the address of Mr. Cadzow. but I am sure that you will be able to obtain it from the Heye Foundation. Broadway at 155th Street, New York, U.S.A.

I am enclosing herewith for your information copy of the Annual Report of this department which contains the most recent Census of the Indians of Canada compiled by the department in 1929.

Yours very truly,

Duncan Cher

W.S.Campbell Esq. The University of Oklahoma, Department of English. Norman, Oklahoma, U.S.A.